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City of Sherwood, Oregon
RESOLIÍTTON NO. 91-505

A RESOLIITION ADOPTING A CITY PARKS AND OPEN SPACE MASTER PI.AN
UPDATE, AS PREPARED FOR THE CITY BY DAVID EVANS AND ASSOCIATES AND
DATED JULY 1991, DIRECTING THAT THE FINDINGS OF THIS PI.AN UPDATE
BE INCORPORATED INTO THE SHERTÍOOD COIIPREHENSIVE PI.AN, AND
ESTABLISHING AN EFFECTIVE DATE.

YIHEREAS, the City of Sherwood adopted an Environmental Resources
chapter of the Sherwood Comprehensive PIan in 1981 Íncluding
sections on Recreational and Natural Resources and a comprehensive
Recreation Master PIan Map, and

IùHEREAS, the CÍty completed State mandated "Periodic Review" of
it,s Comprehensive Plan in March 199L, and as part of that review
t,he Environmental Resources chapter, Natural and RecreatÍonal
Resources sectÍons, and renamed Natural Resources and Recreation
Plan Map received some updating and modification' and

WHEREAS, costing for the facilit,ies discussed in the EnvÍronmental
Resources chapter have never been established, and in addition
several maJor open space plans and issues have emerged recently'
such as thè previously approved Stella Olsen Park Master PIan and
the proposed Tualatin VaIley NatÍonal WildlÍfe Refuge' and are not
reflected in the Comprehensive PIan, and

IIHEREAS, the City is requÍred to provide for facility costing in
order t,o comply with new State system development charge statutes,
and the Parks System Development Charge Fund is the sole consistent
source of funding for capital improvements to the City Parks
System, and

IIHEREAS, the Clty Budget Committee approved funding and the CÍty
Council initiated the preparation of a stand alone Parks and Open
Space Master PIan Update, and such a PIan Update has been prepared
fór the City by David Evans and AssocÍates Ín consultation wÍth the
City Council, Sherwood School District 88J, the Clty Parks Advisory
Board, and the CÍty's consultants for system development charges,
and

tÍHEREAS, the City Council and Parks AdvÍsory Board revj-ewed a draft
parks and Open Space Master Plan Update in joint worksession on
Juty L, 1991, and the Parks Advisory Board conducted a public
heaifng on the Plan Update on JuIy L6, L99L and recommended
approval of the PIan Update to the City Council, and
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I{HEREAS, the stand alone Parks and Open Space Master PIan Update
Ís intended to complÍment and implement the existÍng Comprehensive
PIan, and does not supersede any current natural resource or
recreatj.on poIÍcies, except for adjusting facility standards based
on State approved criteria that are actually less restrictive than
current City standards.

NOtÍ, THEREFORE, THE CrTY RESOLVES AS FOLLOI{S:

SectÍon l- . Update Adopted. The L99L Parks and Open Space Master
PIan Update, attached hereto as ExhÍbit "Arr, is hereby ADOPTED.

SectÍon 2. Guidelines. The findings and standards of the L991 Plan
Update, Ín conjunctÍon wÍth applicable policies in the
Comprehensive PIan, shall serve as guÍdelines for planning parks
and open space system capÍtal improvements.

Section 3. Comprehensive Plan. ApplÍcable sections of the 1991
PIan Update shall be incorporated into the ComprehensÍve PIan Ín
conjunctíon with other changes necessitated by the CÍty Council's
recent consideration of ner^r system development charges and other
land use fees.

SectÍon 4. Effective Date. This Resolution shall become effectÍve
upon approval and adoption.

DuIy passed by the City Council on

Rick A. Hohnbaum, Mayor

Attest:

Polly Blankenbaker
City Recorder
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